
Sizewell C (SZC) – Northern Transport Forum, 5 February 2025

The Forum is the opportunity for SZC to update Parishes on transport 
developments and to answer questions. The Northern Transport Forum 
addresses transport issues north of the site. Points of note from the 
meeting are that:

- 21,675 trees have already been cleared from the sites.
- Archaeological works are ongoing on all sites. 
- Work proper on the Darsham Park and Ride will begin late 

spring/early summer. Willow Marsh Land is already closed (probably 
for about 2 years).

- Work proper on the Yoxford roundabout will begin late spring/early 
summer.

- Work proper on the Friday Street roundabout will begin late 
spring/early summer.

- Work proper on the Sizewell Link Road will begin in the summer.
- A stretch of the B1122 between Theberton and Leiston will be 

closed 8pm-5am from 3 March to 9 May – this is for Essex and 
Suffolk Water diversionary works.

- The Darsham Crossing will likely have to be closed for (at least) one 
weekend to allow its upgrade (date not known). Given that the 
diversion will likely be through Westleton, the Parish council has 
insisted that SCZ HGV and bus traffic from/back to the north be 
stopped for the period(s) of the closure.

- The proportion of HGV traffic from/back to the north is now 
decreasing.

- SZC have moved the traffic/speed monitoring site in Westleton from 
outside the garage to the Street where it will give a better indication
of speeding.


